



FINAL TEST

Elementary Level Reading and Use of English Test

Section W1 (20 marks)

Write a composition of 80-120 words on ONE of the following topics:

1. A day at the beach
2. My best teacher
3. The lost bag
4. My hobbies

Title:

Section R1 (5 marks)

Read the passages about Alan and Barry and answer the questions. For each question, choose either A(Alan) or B(Barry). You need to choose each person more than once.



Alan (A)

I live with my wife and two children. We don't have a garden but we live next to a park. The children like taking our neighbour's dog there. I'm a nurse in a hospital near my house so I go to work on foot. I enjoy my job because I like helping people. In my free time, I love playing football and basketball with my friends. My wife and I like cooking. I don't eat meat or fish, but I eat lots of pasta, vegetables and fruit.



Barry (B)

I live with my parents and sister in a house with a large garden. Our three dogs like playing in it. I work in a shop and get there on the bus. My job's not very interesting and I'm often bored. At the weekends, I play the guitar with my friends. My sister plays tennis but I'm not keen on sport. My father is a good cook and makes delicious hamburgers. I also like eating chicken and pizza.

Which person, A(Alan) or B(Barry),...

<i>is married?</i>	<i>example</i>	<i>A</i>
has a garden?	1	
has pets?	2	
walks to work?	3	
doesn't like his job?	4	
enjoys playing sport?	5	
is a vegetarian?	6	

Section R2 (13 marks)

Read the passage and answer all the questions.

City Farms

The countryside has many farms but there are also farms in cities. City farms allow people who live in crowded places to feel closer to nature, grow or buy their own food and see animals.

City farms are charities, so they do not receive money from the government. There are about 120 city farms in the UK. The first of these opened in Kentish Town in north London in 1972. When people in east London saw how successful the farm was, they started Hackney City Farm in 1984. They bought the site, which was an old car park.

Some London farms have more than 150 animals. Hackney City Farm is very popular and is open for visits from Tuesday to Sunday. Local people can learn to paint, ride horses or repair bicycles there. The farm also has a shop, which sells its own fruit and vegetables, and a café. Just five miles from Hackney is Mudchute Farm, which is the biggest in Europe.

Yasmin often visits Mudchute. She says, 'I live in a tiny flat. I come here at weekends because unfortunately I don't have a garden. My favourite thing is the classes. I'm learning how to grow vegetables and keep bees. I've never done these things before and they are great fun. People here are very friendly.'

For questions 1-3, please answer in complete sentences.

1. How many city farms are there in the United Kingdom now?
2. When did the first city farm in the United Kingdom start?
3. Which city farm is the largest in Europe?

For questions 4-8, tick (✓) the box. (1 mark each)

4. Hackney City Farm used to be a car park .

True

False

5. Hackney City Farm is open every day for visitors.

True

False

6. Visitors can buy vegetables at Hackney City Farm.

True

False

7. Why did people create Hackney City Farm?

- A Another farm was doing well.
- B They did not pay anything for the land.
- C The government gave them some money.

What does Yasmin like best about Mudchute?

- A She has made friends.
- B It is very near her flat.
- C She can try new activities.

Write the words in the box (1 mark each)

9. Find the word in the passage which means the **OPPOSITE** of:

luckily (paragraph 4)

10. Find the word in the passage which means the **SAME** as:

very small (paragraph 4)

Section R3 (20 marks)

Choose the correct answer and tick the box.

Example:

That's the house where my cousin lives.

A what B who ✓ C where D when

1. If she _____ the letter now, it will arrive tomorrow.
A posting B posts C posted D post
2. These flowers smell _____ roses.
A for B a C to D like
3. Your sister is a dentist, _____.
A isn't she? B doesn't she? C won't she? D hasn't she?
4. Peter cut _____ with the bread knife. He must be more careful.
A itself B myself C himself D yourself
5. My aunt has lived in Scotland _____ 2017.
A ago B for C yet D since
6. Lauren used to _____ in a bank but she didn't like it very much.
A working B work C worked D works
7. Please speak _____. I can't understand what you're saying.
A slow B slower than C slowly D as slow
8. Megan broke a window when she was _____ a ball in the garden.
A kicks B kicked C kick D kicking
9. This pizza isn't large _____ for two people.
A very B too C enough D much
10. We should _____ our breakfast now. It's nearly time for school.
A finish B to finish C finished D finishing

Section W2 (5 marks)

Answer the following questions. Give a full answer in the past tense, using the word(s) given.

Example:

Where did you go on Saturday?

(my friend's party)

I went to my friend's party.

1. When did the party begin?

(at 6 pm)

--

2. What did you give your friend?

(some chocolates)

--

3. What did you wear?

(my new jeans)

--

4. What did you drink?

(lemonade)

--

5. How long did you spend there?

(three hours)

--

Section W3 (10 marks)

You have got a new bike for your birthday. Write an email to your friend and tell him/her about your bike. Write about 40 words. Do not write an address.

Section R4 (5 marks)

Choose the correct word and write it on the line. You can use a word more than once. There is one word you do **not** need.

with	by	on	up	in
------	----	----	----	----

Example:

The children put their coats on because it was cold.

1. We always go to the mountains _____ summer.
2. The tourist office will open _____ 1st March.
3. It's quicker to go _____ car than take the bus.
4. He started his new job _____ September.
5. Lucy is going to the concert _____ her sister.

Section W4 (10 marks)

Put the words in order and make a correct sentence.

Example:

trainers / than / ~~Your~~ / are / mine / newer

Your *trainers are newer than mine.*

1. well / German / speaks / very / ~~She~~

She

2. off / ~~Please~~ / dirty / take / shoes / those

Please

3. small / him / jacket / ~~This~~ / too / for / is

This

4. become / ~~Gemma~~ / to / vet / is / a / studying

Gemma

5. proud / guitar / is / brother / of / ~~My~~ / new / his

My

Section W5 (12 marks)

Fill in the form.

JOIN OUR PAINTING CLUB	
First name:	
Middle name:	
Surname:	
Date of birth:	
Age:	
Address:	
Post Code:	
Country:	
Nationality:	
Where do you usually paint?	
When do you usually paint?	
What do you like painting?	